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Westside Subway Extension- Updates to Elected Officials

This week we provided two opportunities for elected officials and their staff to receive an update on the Westside Subway Extension. Identical briefings were held for federal, state and local officials and their staff from the study area on Tuesday January 18th at Beverly Hills City Hall and on Thursday January 20th at Los Angeles City Hall. Staff provided a preview of the presentation that will be shared with the public at community update meetings scheduled for January 24, 26 and 31. At the conclusion of the community meetings, we will provide the Board with a summary. 
Wilshire BRT Project

The Neon Tommy Blog has inquired about the Wilshire BRT Project and the L.A. City Council’s Transportation Committee’s recent motion seeking to eliminate the Wilshire BRT project in West Los Angeles.  The committee’s motion, which goes before the City Council January 28, requests that Metro complete the necessary environmental review and analysis for this alternative. Metro Media Relations reported that this new alternative will be evaluated and included in a revised Final Environmental Impact Report/Environmental Assessment (EIR/EA) which staff anticipates bringing before the Board in April. The Board has received more information on the status of the Wilshire BRT project in a Board Box item which was distributed today. The story is expected to run today. http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/110121_Wilshire_Bus_Rapid_Transit_BRT_project.pdf
Los Angeles Times Auto Critic Reviews L.A.’s Other Car – a Metro Bus

Los Angeles Times auto critic David Undercoffler and a Times video crew took our new 45ft CNG bus for a test ride on Wednesday for the purpose of reviewing L.A.’s other car for the paper’s online “Getting Around” section. Media Relations invited the auto critic to test drive the Metro bus, telling him that an average of 1 million plus boardings on a weekday (est. Sept 2010) translates to a lot of people who depend on Metro for transportation and who could claim their other car is a Metro bus. Central Instruction and Vehicle Acquisition staff gave the auto critic a crash course in operations at a cordoned-off section of the Terminal 31 layover lot at MSSC. The featured review, along with a nicely produced video, is likely to be published online early next week. Look for it on Tuesday. Go to www.latimes.com homepage and scroll down to the “Getting Around” section to link to the featured review.

Procurement Postings for Next Week
Industry Review of 40’ Bus Technical Specifications 

Procurement will release a Request for Industry Review Comments next week on Draft Technical Specifications for our Request For Proposal scheduled to be released in the Spring of 2011 for the purchase of up to 1,000 40’ Buses.  The industry review period is expected to run from January 21, 2011 through February 28, 2011.

The purpose of this industry review is to familiarize prospective proposers with our requirements and to validate the sufficiency of the technical specifications with respect to industry standards for bus procurement.  This Industry Review will assist in developing a consensus across the industry that our technical specifications are such that the vehicles meet our needs and can be purchased in a cost-effective and timely manner.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action must be directed to and may only be answered by Joe Marzano, Sr. Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-7014.

Cargo Vans with Special Access Pkg.

Procurement will release an Invitation for Bid (IFB) next week to procure seven (7) Cargo Vans with Special Access Pkg.  The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from January 28, 2011 through April 22, 2011.

This procurement will add trucks to be used by rail traction power as expansion vehicles to support the East Side Extension and pending Expo line.  The vehicles will be purchased from the manufacturer as outlined in the specifications.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Ruth DeWitt, Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-7106.

Personnel Recruitment Services

Procurement will release a Request For Proposal next week to procure Personnel Recruitment Services for Construction and Engineering Positions.  The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from January 28, 2011 through March 14, 2011.

This procurement will assist us in filling vacant Construction and Engineering positions.  The types of positions covered in the search will vary depending on the needs of our various projects.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Robert Vasquez, Sr. Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-1044.

Bauchet Street Facilities Maintenance Parking

Procurement will release an IFB next week to procure contractor services for parking construction at 490-496 Bauchet Street, Los Angeles. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from January 27, 2011 through April 7, 2011.

The project consists of demolition and removal of landscaping area, installation of CMU retaining walls, and installation of new asphalt concrete pavement and lighting poles.  The purpose of this project is to convert the existing landscaped area into additional parking area for Facilities Maintenance vehicles.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Leonardo Lopez, Senior Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-3675.

Upcoming CEO Meetings and Events

Next week, I will be accompanying Chair Knabe to Washington D.C. where we will be meeting with Representatives from the House, Senate and Executive branch.  Upon my return, I will be attending the award ceremony where the Japanese American National Museum will be presented with the 2010 National Medal for Museum and Library Service. 



	

	








